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Membership

Once again we seek the support of our members for the coming year, inventories of signs will be carried out over the winter period and where needed signs put in place or changed.
Low River Levels

No one expected the drought would impact so greatly on the River Murray, there can now be no doubt the river was badly mismanaged in the past but the drought is the straw to break the camels back. A number of decisions are being made by the government now but it seems to be reacting far too slowly to this disaster. There are too many different bodies involved for anything to be achieved quickly. 
Water Restrictions

The water restrictions are affecting us all, our producers are going under and farmers are having to cart fresh water to their animals, as you pour more water on your lawn consider how it will affect the price of your meat and groceries and maybe wonder why we are eating fruit and vegetables grown in China! It is likely that irrigators will only have 4% of their previous water allowance after July, the impact on prices will be enormous. Pray for rain.
Boat Ramps

Councils have placed warning signs at a number of boat ramps, take care launching that your trailer or vehicle doesn’t go over the edge of the ramp into the water. Talk to locals about how shallow the water is near the ramp.
Marine Safety Issues

After all our celebrations that a new Marine Safety Officer had been appointed on the Murray we were sorely disappointed that after only a month he has been transferred to the coast. Needless to say there have been a few bad words directed to the Department for Transport Environment and Infrastructure but basically the situation will remain too few officers in the Lower Murray. One saving grace is we are having more of the Adelaide based officers assisting than in the past. 
Reports

Reports through the contact number keep coming in, mainly boating offences but more snags and hazards are being reported than ever before. Marine Safety are identifying the dangerous snags and sub surface outcrops as they are located but it is a long and time consuming task. If you see new markers they are not there by accident, be aware of the new dangers emerging from the river and lakes.
Annual General Meeting
Our AGM will be held on Thursday the 19th of June at 10.30am in the Senior Citizens rooms at the rear of the Coorong Council Offices at Tailem Bend. We would love you to attend and our guest speaker for the meeting is Mr. Peter Smith OA who will speak on climate change and its effects, this will be followed by light refreshments and the election of officers. If you love your river come and join us we need new blood.
